
MINUTES

ROSELAND PLANNING BOARD
RE ORGANIZATION & REGULAR MEETING 
January 23, 2023 at 7:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER:
James Campbell called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Those present on roll call were: 


Chairman LaSalle              

Michael Oliveira, Vice Chairman7:05pm 


Joe LaMonica 

      
Anthony Mack, Mayor’s Alternate

Manny Oliveira 

  
William Johnson 

  
David Jacobs Alt # 2

Board Professionals: 

Vincent Loughlin, Board Attorney

Dan Bloch, Board Planner


Ralph Tango, Board Engineer

            Those absent were:

Mayor James Spango  

Kevin Codey,Alt # 2 

Councilwoman Eileen Fishman


Jack Gordon


Joseph Rolli       

SALUTE TO FLAG:
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE:
The meeting was conducted in compliance with Chapter 231 of the Public Laws of 1975, annual notice of this meeting was given by way of notice filed with The Progress, The Star Ledger, and the office of the Administrator of Roseland, as so certified by the Secretary.  Notice has also been posted in Borough Hall, Roseland, NJ.
 Board Member Michael Oliveira was sworn in as a Class IV member with a new term to expire on Dec 31, 2026
Board Member Anthony Mack was sworn in as a Class I member as the Mayor’s Alternate with a term to expire on Dec 31, 2023

Board Member David Jacobs was sworn on as Alternate # 1 with a term to expire on Dec 31, 2024

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minutes from the December 19, 2022 meeting:  Motion to approve by Mr. Johnson; second by Mr. Jacobs. Seven eligible members voted unanimously in favor. 
New Business: 

Reorganization

a.) Election of Vice Chairman – Motion to nominate Michael Oliveira by Mr. LaMonica, second by Mr. Johnson. Mr. Michael Oliveira abstained.  All voting members voted in favor. 
b.) Selection of board secretary – Motion to nominate James Campbell as board secretary by Chairman LaSalle, second by Mr. Michael Oliveira. All members voted in favor.
c.) Motion to appoint Vincent Loughlin as Board Attorney by Chairman LaSalle, second by Mr. Manny Oliveira. All members voted in favor.
d.) Motion to appoint Joseph Pomante from Boswell Engineering as Board Engineer by Chairman LaSalle, second by Mr.Johnson. All members voted in favor.
e.) Motion to appoint Dan Bloch & the Colliers firm as the Board Planner by Chairman LaSalle, second by Johnson. All members voted in favor.
f.) Motion to appoint Philip Abramson and Topology as the Board Conflict Planner by Chairman LaSalle, second by Mr.LaMonica. All members voted in favor 

g.) Designation of the two official newspapers: The Caldwell Progress and The Essex County Star Ledger, reappointment of board forester, John Linson, 2023 meeting schedule and readoption of the board’s bylaws, Veritek Court Reporter. Motion to approve by Chairman LaSalle, second by Mr. Jacobs. All members voted in favor.
h.) Election of Chairman – Motion to nominate Louis LaSalle by Mr. LaMonica, second by Mr. Michael Oliveira. Mr. LaSalle abstained.  All voting members voted in favor.

Review by board attorney Loughlin of two proposed extension requests for an additional two years and reasons for requests due to utility connections. Requests also subject to review by town council as it pertains to their respective redevelopment agreements.
RESOLUTIONS: 
a.) Appeal # #18-01 of 6 Becker Urban Renewal, LLC, situate block 30, lots 2, known as 6 Becker Farm Rd, Roseland NJ, requesting a two-year extension of previously approved Major Site Plan for 299-unit apartment complex and associated site improvements

Motion to approve by Mr.Michael Oliveira, second by Mr. Manny Oliveira. Six eligible members in favor.  No abstentions or nay votes.

Chairman LaSalle inquired as to future meetings being in person or by zoom and would leave that up to the board members preference. Chairman LaSalle then asked for volunteers to review the By-laws for any possible updates or changes. Board Members Michael Oliviera, Joseph LaMonica & William Johnson indicated they would review and advise the board of any changes if needed. 

PUBLIC HEARINGS:

a.) Carried from the December 19, 2022 meeting, Appeal # 21-01 of Roseland Redevelopers LLC, purchaser under contract of property situate block 21, lots 22 & 22.01, known as 117 Harrison Avenue, Roseland NJ, requesting Major Site Plan approval to construct 104 market rate and 30 age restricted residential units along with associated site improvements 
Board Attorney Loughlin reviewed the process of the application and stated that the application had been concluded and that public comment was still to take place.
Peter Flannery – Indicated that application had been concluded and would give a closing statement after all comments had been received.
Chairman LaSalle then asked the board for any remaining comments.

Mr. Johnson had concerns about noise and traffic affecting residents of Roosevelt from the remaining commercial activities on Steele Court. 

Chairman LaSalle then opened up the comment session to the public. 

Al Tolli – 107 Harrison Ave – Stated concerns about possible underground streams under the houses in the area and the need for extra drainage and pipe sizing. 

Mr. Flannery asked if that could be responded to at the end of the comment session. 

Thomas O’Bierne - Stated concerns about noise from his commercial site where at times, trucks and employees do start operations at 2 and 3 am when emergency operations are needed. He also commented on the drainage plan proposed and that post development drainage would improve. 
Yermant Dereminjian – 58 Roosevelt St – Wanted to submit an enrollment projection of school children. 

Board Attorney Loughlin stated that the enrollment information could not be introduced as the board was not able to contemplate the study as part of the redevelopment process.

Mr. Dereminjian commented on the proposed number of school children given by the applicant was inaccurate based on his observations and wanted the board to conduct a study. 

Board Planner Dan Bloch stated that he did a study before the application was submitted and was factored into the redevelopment re zoning and that the development had 30 age restricted units and that would lower the number of students.

Mayor Edward Davis – Essex Fells – Concerns with lack of a buffer, trees being removed and effects on the groundwater and two requests that the applicant replace trees closer to the number of trees being removed and that Essex Fells be able to coordinate with the Board Professionals from Roseland to mitigate any adverse impacts. 
Ben Steiner – Essex Fells – 200 trees being removed and that the Board Arborist report stated that 600 trees were to be replanted and that 179 trees were only going to be planted and that there is additional room for additional trees and that the applicant is not being a good neighbor. Mr. Steiner then stated that a petition was signed by 500 plus residents and Board Attorney Loughlin that the board could not consider same. Mr. Steiner then wanted the NJDEP to be involved with the proposed development. 
Philip Neuer, Esq – Commented on how the application had been revised for the better and requested that conditions and the draft resolution be provided for his review and that the application was for only preliminary approval and that final approval was only to be granted after all conditions are met. 
Board Attorney Loughlin indicated that Mr. Neuer was not able to receive the draft resolution and list of conditions as those items are between the board and applicant only and that conditions outside the authority of the board could not be made. 
Attorney Flannery provided a summary and closing statement and asked the board for a vote on the application.

The board then entered into deliberations and Board Attorney reviewed the conditions to be listed in the resolution.

Chairman LaSalle then asked the board for any final comments and a motion to approve the application was made by Mr. Michael Oliveira and second by Mr. Anthony Mack. All seven members present voted in favor of the application. 
b.) Carried from the December 21, 2022 meeting Appeal # 22-01 of AVC Holdings XVI LLC, purchaser under contract of property situate block 7, lot 7, known as 19 Glen Avenue, Roseland NJ, requesting C Variances in conjunction with Minor Subdivision of one lot into two residential lots in the R-4 Zone 

Greg Mascera, Esq – Attorney for applicant – Gave a summary of past testimony and brief summary of the presentation to be made at the hearing.

Witness # 1 – Charles Stewart, PE& PP – Previously sworn in and accepted as an expert in engineering and planning.

Ex A-3 – Rendering of AIA plans & floor plans.

Mr. Stewart reviewed the changes including a front porch and that the basement was to be unfinished and not have any exterior access. 

He then reviewed the interior floor plans as requested by the board at the prior meeting. 

Chairman LaSalle then opened up the meeting to the board professionals and members.

Board Planner, Dan Bloch reviewed the waivers requested and the 10 variances requested as part of the proposed subdivision.
Board Engineer, Ralph Tango stated that the AC locations were to be included on the grading plan when submitted.
Mr. Mack asked about any plumbing to be installed in the basement. Mr. Mascera indicated no pluming was to be installed and if the basement were to be finished, a future application to the board would be required.
 Mr. Mascera agreed to the condition of the basement to remain unfinished.
Mr. Johnson, Mr. Michael Oliveira and Mr. Jacobs all asked about actual house elevations and floor plans to be built and not a representation of what might be built so that the board would actually know what was being approved.

Board Attorney commented that if the plans presented were what was to be built, the discretion was up to the board if deemed sufficient for the board to make a decision. 

Chairman LaSalle asked Board Engineer Ralph Tango to comment as to whether the plan submitted has sufficient detail. Mr. Tango stated that the information provided is what is typical. Board Planner, Dan Bloch agreed that the plans accurately depicted the proposed house. 

Mr. Manny Oliveira wanted to ensure no bedrooms on the third floor. 

Mr. LaMonica had concerns about the third story being used as a bedroom.

Mr. Macsera also agreed to no closet and no sleeping rooms on the third floor and that if a second egress is required that would be included. 

Board Attorney proposed a condition of a deed restriction for the basement to remain unfinished. Mr. Mascera agreed as any future owner would need to return to the board for additional approvals . 

Chairman LaSallle suggested that the applicant come back with finalized plans and more information on the exterior materials.

Mr. Mascera asked if the board could vote on just the subdivision, whereas Board Attorney advised that the applicant come back due to the number of variances and not having heard the planning testimony.

Chairman LaSalle then asked the public for comments and questions. 
Sandra Gonzalez – 18 Glen Ave – Concerns about tree removal about dead trees and the condition of the existing house.
Mr. Mascera stated that landscaping would be done as well as renovations to the existing house would 

be done. 

Michael Gillespie – 17 Glen Ave – Existing fence in bad condition and what was to be done.

Mr. Mascera stated that he would discuss with the applicant and would have an answer for the next meeting. 

Application to be carried to February 27, 2023 meeting.
GENERAL BUSINESS: - 
Chairman LaSalle then asked the board members if they had any items for general business. Hearing none, a motion was called for to adjourn the meeting. 

A motion was made by Mr. Jacobs and seconded by Mr. Michael Oliveira to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, 

James Campbell

Planning Board Secretary

